
 

 
 1301 Burlington Street / Suite 100 / North Kansas City, MO 64116 

O 816.361.1177 / olsson.com 

November 30, 2023 

KC Water 

4800 East 63rd Street 

Kansas City, Missouri 64130  

Dear Mr. Anderson: 

Olsson has reviewed the Administrative Order issued by the MDNR to Sultany Trucking, LLC 

and Sultany Farms, LLC on September 18, 2020. The AO was not identified over the course of 

the Phase I ESA. The notice of violation issued to Sultany Trucking is currently listed on the 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) ECHO database and is shown as a violation 

reported in the July-November 2023 Quarter reporting, with no violations reported for any 

quarters in the past five years. Olsson relies on a third-party compiler of environmental 

database information – Environmental Data Resources (EDR), an industry standard for 

obtaining environmental information – as a reliable source of identifying potential environmental 

issues, including the USEPA ECHO database information. The Sultany Trucking, LLC and 

Sultany Farms, LLC was not identified on the EDR report generated for this Phase I ESA, nor in 

the City Directory information obtained, nor in the Owner Questionnaire. Olsson also conducted 

a standard review of the Missouri Department of Natural Resources environmental databases 

using the Environmental Site-Tracking and Research Tool (E-START) and did not find any 

references to any administrative orders or other environmental matters related to the project 

site.  

The historical use of the site as a surface mine does not indicate a recognized environmental 

condition for the project site.  

Should you have any questions, please contact me at 816.824.2643 or at rreis@olsson.com, or 

Ted Hartsig at 913.748-2615 or at thartsig@olsson.com. 

Sincerely, 

 

Rachael Reis,  

Olsson Project Manager 

 


